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NOTICE OF TRAINING 
 
 

The following members of the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency Board of 
Directors have completed the Implicit Bias Training as of December 31, 2019 as required by 
Ordinance 71-19: 
 
Gwyneth Borden as of December 19, 2019 
Cheryl Brinkman as of December 12, 2019 
Amanda Eaken as of December 21, 2019 
Malcolm Heinicke as of December 2, 2019 
Steve Heminger as of December 26, 2019 
Cristina Rubke as of December 10, 2019 
Art Torres as of December 3, 2019 
 
Pursuant to Ordinance 71-19, policy body members and department heads who assume office 
after the effective date of the ordinance shall complete Implicit Bias Training within 60 davs of 
assuming office.   
 
Jeffrey Tumlin, Director of Transportation, assumed office on December 16, 2019 and 
completed the training on January 15, 2020. 
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